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           Learning together – Empowered for life. 

Dear Parents 

Sixth Form Prom The fantastic grounds of 

Warbrook House was our venue for the Sixth 

Form Prom on Friday 21 June. This was a 

wonderful chance for a last hurrah from our 

Year 13 and to wish them well as they set off 

into the world of higher education, 

apprenticeships and training. My thanks go to 

all of the staff who made this super event 

possible and in particular to Mrs D’Alton 

whose tireless energy, commitment and 

meticulous planning brought the whole thing together. 

Year 5 Activity Days. On Tuesday and Wednesday of this week we played host to two very busy and 

successful Year 5 activity days. Hundreds of excited and very impressive 9 and 10 year olds flooded into 

the building and had a great day, trying new lessons, new skills and discovering a little of what secondary 

school is all about. The pictures below really do show Mr Stacey on fire and Mr Glendinning figuratively 

on fire with the excitement generated by Maths! On the Wednesday evening we then played host to  

prospective parents in a very full hall,  all wanting to have a more in-depth insight into our school, prior 
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to the open events in September and October. The school Open Evening is on September 26, from 

6.30pm.  

We are now gearing up for the Year 6 induction days on Tuesday and Wednesday of next week. With 

68 more children in the incoming year 7 from the current one (or put it another way, 122% of 

catchment) we’ll be looking forward to a very welcome challenge! 

 

District Athletics – we put in a very creditable 
appearance at the Junior District Athletics 
competition, which took place at the military 
stadium Aldershot on Monday. All of our 
students did us proud! We had over 50 students 
competing and they coped well with the heat and 
humidity. A special mention must go to our two 
District Champions; U13 Dev Ghambole, U14 Isaac 
Allen and Sophie-Ella Tzanetis. Furthermore, huge 
congratulations to those who have been selected 

to be part of the Aldershot and District Team at the Hampshire County Schools' Track and Field 
Championship on Tuesday 9th July.  
Invites were sent to the following students: Dev Ghambole, Isaac Allen, Sophie-Ella Tzanetis , Daisy 
Mitchell and Maddison Wiacek.  
 

Student star of the week Is Edward Webb in 9WN. Although there will be a full 

round up of the Sports Day activities in next week’s bulletin, Edward’s 

achievement can’t wait! He has just broken the shot put record which has stood 

for 52 years (i.e. from the Hartley Wintney School that preceded our current 

site)! For the record, this was an immense 12.93m – an outstanding achievement 

and very well done Edward. 

 

Paul German 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Yateley School Parents’ Bulletin 

 
 
 
 
 

SPORTS RESULTS 
 
District Athletics Results  
  
Top 8 places at the Championships: 
Under 13 Boys 
Dev Ghambole 1st 200m 
Hudson Sherlock 4th 200m  
Jonathan Lai 4th Discus 
Leo Acock 5th High Jump  
Isaac McGeachie 6th High Jump  
Ben Ware 7th 600m  
Jimmy Lankaster 8th 1000m  
 
Under 13 Girls  
Maddison Wiacek 4th Discus 
Molly Edwards 8th Discus 
  
Under14 Boys 
Isaac Allen 1st 200m and 4th Triple Jump  
Kyle Murphy 6th 300m 
Matthew Robinson 7th Discus  
Matthew Capp 7th Triple Jump  
Harry Hunt 8th 100m and 8th Javelin 
  
Under 14 Girls  
Sophie-Ella Tzanetis 1st 100m  
Daisy Mitchell 2nd Javelin  
   

 

UNDER 15'S (YEAR 10) - CRICKET TEAM 
Congratulations and commiserations to our Under 15 Cricket team who won their division of the 
district league, but lost the Play Off Final to Eggars School (Alton) in a close game having been in a very 
commanding position throughout the game and favourites to win until an unfortunate batting collapse 
in the last few overs. 
  
Hopefully they will have better luck on Monday when they travel to the Isle of Wight to play Bay 
School in the Semi-Final of the Hampshire Cup at the County Ground in Newport. 
  
The boys have reached 2 County Finals in the past 2 years winning the Plate last year and the Cup 2 
years ago, so are going for a hat trick of Finals and hopefully victories. 
  
As this will be their last opportunity to play Cricket for the School, I think that they deserve a special 
mention being our most successful team ever! 
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Matthew Collins (Captain) 
Ben Elsey 
Cameron George 
Noah Joyner 
Aaron Keenan 
Finlay McFadyen 
Lewis Moxham 
Alfie Pepper  
Jonny Saunders 
Jamie Tidbury 
Harrison Tonks 
Prajwal Vadicharla 
Sam Burnett (Year 9) 
  
Well done boys and Good luck!  
 
YEAR 10 SPORTS DAY CAPTAINS 
Our newly appointed Year 10 House Sports Captains have been busy for the last couple of weeks 
furiously trying to sort full teams for Sports Day. They have risen to the task in hand and Sports Day has 
run incredibly smoothly.  
  
They have also helped on both days with scoring and judging, all with a fabulous willingness to get 
involved with whatever has needed to be done, displaying admirable 'can do' attitude. What great role 
models they are to our younger students! 

  
Our thanks go to 
them and to the 
whole PE team 
who put so much 
time and effort 
into this event.   
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YEAR 10 PRINCE’S TRUST FUN RUN  
Last Friday 21st June, along with my lovely Year 10 Prince's Trust group, we had the pleasure of 
welcoming 100 year 5 children over from Westfield Junior school to take part in a fun run - with the aim 
that the year 5 children ran as many laps as they could around "C" block field In 20 minutes. 
  
The Year 10's did a fantastic job marshalling, handing out drinks, designing and writing 100 certificates 
and taking lots of and lots of photos of the event, amongst other things.   
 
A group of lovely Year 7 Darwin students also helped out by running with and encouraging the 5's to 
keep running - things got a little competitive between Year 5's and Year 7's at times! 
  
Suffice to say a great time was had by all - and feedback from Westfields was "a big thank you to Year 
10, the Year 5's had a fantastic afternoon". 
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YATELEY YOUNG DESIGNERS 

Also as many as 15 of the designs will be on 

display at our ‘Young Designers’ exhibition 

that runs from Tuesday 16th July to 

Thursday 18th July.   

 

We do hope you can pop in at some point 

to see the amazing work from our students 

in Art, Graphics, Food, Photography and 

Design Technology departments.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CRANFORD PARK TO WIN? 

As you may be aware Cranford Park one of our local primary 

schools is currently in the race to win a fully installed playground, 

courtesy of Colgate if they win the most votes! We’re really keen 

to help in any way we can, so whip out 

your mobile and or visit 

https://t.co/rsLFdOT45O?amp=1 to get 

involved. It’ll take less than a minute 

and you can help secure better facilities 

for a quite wonderful primary school!  

 

https://t.co/rsLFdOT45O?amp=1


Yateley School Parents’ Bulletin 

 
 
 
 
 

FUNDRAISING FOR THE LOCAL CRISIS CENTRE 

After the recent inquest Sasha’s family said: “Sasha was our gorgeous girl, a precious daughter, a loving 

sister, a loyal friend, and a spark of brightness in the lives of all those she knew. Over two years since 

her death, and after a four-week inquest with seven other interested persons consisting of three 

hospital trusts, two police forces and two private GPs, a thorough investigation into Sasha’s death has 

finally taken place. Sasha found the early hours the most difficult to deal with, when most mental health 

services are closed. As a result, we are fundraising to open a crisis house in Sasha’s memory, which will 

be open all night and will welcome all those who struggle as Sasha did." Sasha was from Fleet, 

Hampshire, and is described by her parents as a lovely, intelligent young woman who had a passion for 

life, was full of fun and who, despite her own problems, placed enormous importance on supporting 

and caring for her friends and family. Sasha’s diagnoses included Obsessive-Compulsive Disorder and 

Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder. Sasha had a history of self-harm.  

On 31 March 2017 Sasha took an overdose whilst on leave from Farnham Road Hospital. That evening 

Sasha was located unconscious by police officers; she was taken to Frimley Park Hospital, Frimley, but 

pronounced dead shortly after her arrival. The jury at the inquest into her death, found that she died 

by suicide on 31 March 2017. Sasha Forster was detained under the Mental Health Act (MHA) but on 

leave from Farnham Road Hospital, a mental health hospital run by Surrey and Borders Partnership 

NHS Foundation Trust (SaBP) at the time of her death on 31 March 2017. Sasha was autistic and had 

confirmed diagnoses of Obsessive Compulsive Disorder and Post Traumatic Stress Disorder. We are 

coming together to “run” around the world in 80 days by clocking up our daily step count to try and 

cover the mileage - all profits are going to this cause. 

The event starts on the 1st July and people can enter here https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/around-the-

world-in-80-days-tickets-64126972501?ref=eios&fbclid=IwAR2Y563Zdgzgh1y7B-

3uoU9FCj3ZUJ0avO0xaRuw-NBSMcH3K8iD9DKGf8Q 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/around-the-world-in-80-days-tickets-64126972501?ref=eios&fbclid=IwAR2Y563Zdgzgh1y7B-3uoU9FCj3ZUJ0avO0xaRuw-NBSMcH3K8iD9DKGf8Q
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/around-the-world-in-80-days-tickets-64126972501?ref=eios&fbclid=IwAR2Y563Zdgzgh1y7B-3uoU9FCj3ZUJ0avO0xaRuw-NBSMcH3K8iD9DKGf8Q
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/around-the-world-in-80-days-tickets-64126972501?ref=eios&fbclid=IwAR2Y563Zdgzgh1y7B-3uoU9FCj3ZUJ0avO0xaRuw-NBSMcH3K8iD9DKGf8Q
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